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Safety Procedures and Drills 
To ensure that students and staff know what to do in case of an emergency, Island View High School 
practices safety procedures throughout the year. We practice these drills regularly to ensure our school 
remains a safe place for teaching and learning.  
 
Fire Drills 
HRCE schools are required to hold a minimum of six fire drills per school year. Our first drill will be 
September 11th.  We will have two more this fall and three in the spring.  
 
Hold and Secure Drills 
This drill is held once per school year. A Hold and Secure is called when there’s a safety concern outside 
a school (police activity nearby, an animal of concern). It can also be called when a situation needs to be 
managed inside a school (a medical emergency or a matter that requires privacy) and it’s best to limit 
students’ movement in the building. Exterior doors are locked, and no one is allowed to enter or exit the 
school. Students remain in the building, but regular classroom activities continue. In some cases, 
movement from class to class can be suspended until the matter is resolved. Our Hold and Secure drill 
will be September 22nd.  
 
Lockdown Drills 
Lockdown drills are practiced twice per school year. A Lockdown is called when there is an immediate 
threat inside a school, or very close to a school. During a lockdown, no one enters or exits the building, 
and all students and staff are concealed in a secure location, away from doors and windows. This is 
called positioned for safety.  
Staff will discuss the importance of this procedure with students prior to running a drill. We’ll also take 
time after the drill to remind students that it was only practice and there was no danger. When possible, 
our police partners join us for Lockdown drills.  
Our first Lockdown Drill will be September 16th. 
 
You can learn more about Hold and Secure and Lockdown Procedures in HRCE schools here.  
 
Please contact school administration if you have any questions about these drills.  
 
 
 

https://www.hrce.ca/hold-and-secure-lockdown-procedures-hrce-schools

